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President   Richard Chuck
Vice President  Rich Randolph
Secretary  Nanette Chuck
Treasurer  Steve Cavalli
Tour Chair  Steve Vining
Newsletter  Ginny Rich 
Membership  Larry Summerfield
Historian  Jeanne Nelson
Sunshine  Pam Johnson
Librarian  Pete Rich
Special Events  Vince Gregorie
Web Site  Steve Vining 

New Officers and Chairmen for 2017

President   Don Johnson
Vice President  Rich Randolph
Secretary   Pam Johnson
Treasurer   Steve Cavalli
Tour Chair   Chris Rich
Newsletter Ed.  Ginny Rich
Historian   Jeann Nelson
Membership   Larry Summerfield
Sunshine    Sandy O’Halloran
Librarian   Pete Rich
Special Events  Vince Gregoire
Webmaster   Steve Vining 

Thanks to the members listed for 
accepting nomination for offices 
and chairing committees. We are 
all volunteers with a desire to see 
the Redwood Empire Model T Club 
succeed in promoting the hobby of 
preserving, restoring, and driving 
our wonderful Model T Fords.

Election will be held on December 
1st meeting and all nominees in-
stalled in January 2017.
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President’s Message

Dues are due on January 1st and delinquent on February 1st. Please try to mail your dues before the Febru-
ary deadline. We would like to print the roster and have it ready by the Safety check in March. Dues are $30 

per year and if you wish to include a business card for the ad page, it is $25 per year.
Thanks in advance for helping us complete the task of dues collection and roster printing.

The renewal form is on page 9. Please check your phone #’s, 
and if you bought or sold a Model T, please list your new T. 

Dues are Due

It is hard to believe the holidays are here again and another year has gone by so quickly.  What an exciting year it 
was for REMTC.  The Club applied for and has been approved for the 2018 National Tour.  The “Redwood Trees 
to the Pacific Seas” tour will be in June 2018 and will bring visitors to Sonoma County from across the country.  
 
The monthly tours were extraordinary and the Montgomery Village Model T show was once again a great suc-
cess.  The Tahoe over-nighter reached new heights and proved how durable a Model T really was.
 
We are all looking forward to the December 11 Christmas party.  The due date to RSVP and have your payment 
in is December 4.
 
The new slate of officers is comprised of dedicated club members with an exciting year ahead of them.  The club 
is quite involved with activities on a regular basis and everyone is looking forward to another fun filled year.
 
Happy Holidays, Richard

 
At the committees November meeting we reviewed the Logo and Tour subcommittee progress and worked on the 
timeline.  As always there was a lot of discussion about where to go on the tours and how we are going to setup our 
tour packets.   The Logo committee will have a draft of the Logo at our next committee meeting.  The other main 
item discussed was the budget.  We are trying very hard to keep cost as low as possible at the same time providing 
a memorable tour.   This will be a big task for us to accomplish with costs being what they are in our region but I 
am sure our team can get it done.  The committee will not have a December meeting so we can enjoy the holiday 
with our families.  

 Have a GREAT HOLIDAY! Steve 

Redwood Trees to Pacific Seas ~ 2018 National Tour

REMTC 2017 Calendars
Our calendars will be on sale at the December 1st meeting and also at the Christmas party on Decembe 11th at 
Quail Inn. Buy several for gifts! Then fill up your calendar dates with our 2017 tours including the Overnight Tour 
hosted by Dudley and Kelly Stone in Chico. Nanette Chuck puts a lot of time into these calendars so if you have any 

questions or want to order a calendar, contact Nanette Chuck at:  4rnetmail@comcast.net 
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Model T’s For Sale

REMTC Tours for 2017

The meeting place is Round Table Pizza on Marlow Road.  6:00 pm for dinner and 7:00 pm for meet-

ing. We meet on the first Thursday of each month unless otherwise noted. 

REMTC General Meetings for 2017

January 14th — Officer’s Installation Lunch — Cattleman’s, flyer pg.5
January 28 - 29th — Stanislaus County Fairgrounds, Turlock, CA
March — Safety Check and Auction - Host &Date TBA
April 14-16th — Bakersfield Swap meet
April — Nelson’s Pancake Breakfast -date TBA
May — REMTC Ladies Tea - Host & Date TBA
June — Forestville Parade - June 3rd Pete & Ginny Rich
July — Momtgomery Village Car Show Date TBA
August — open

September — Chico Overnight Tour — Hosts, Dudley & Kelly Stone TBA
October — 21st. Fall Color Tour — Rich Family
November — Open
December — Christmas Party
Note: Because of the trial runs for the National Tours in 2018, date and times will be 
flexible. We will keep you updated by emails and on REMTC.org of any changes. 

1915 Model T Ford Touring. Very nice and original 
appearing car with good paint, upholstery and top. Has 
Rocky Mountain Brakes but no Ruckstell. $16,000 or best 
offer. Car is in Susanville. Contact Susan, 530-524-6751. 
or susan.tangeman2013@gmail.com

1927 TT Truck ~ Original Ford bed, has local his-
tory. $5,000. Contact Martin Smith, email-mpsmith@
pacific.net

(con’t next page)
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1926 Model T Coupe
Older restoration with 
Ruckstell rear axle and 
nice interior. Beautiful 
paint job. 
You will be all ready for 
winter driving. Just think 
about arriving dry and 
warm with every hair in 
place,(women’s thoughts)
One of our previous-
members, Dave Simpson 
passed away last June and 
his wife wants someone 
to enjoy this really nice 
coupe. $9,500 O.B.O.
Contact Pete Rich for 
details. 707-887-9585 or 
modelt@sonic.net

1927 Model T Roadster Pickup Project–Body & bed 
in good condition, Ruckstell, wire wheels, needs fender 
repair and upholstery. $5,500 or best offer. 
Jack Mulkey 707-479-8990

Model T Parts for Sale
 1914 engine rebuilt with A crank, high compression 
head and late transmission cover with starter, built by 
Willie Baechier in early 2012; $5000. Brian King 

707-280-8305 or email spanglishkings@yahoo.com

Officer’s Installation Lunch

January 14th, Saturday

Cattleman’s, Montgomery Village

Time:  11:30 social — lunch 12 Noon

Price:  $22 includes tax, gratuity

Menu:  choices below — sides included 

Salmon   Top Sirloin      Chicken 

Cut at dots, make choices,  send check to Treasurer, Steve Cavalli  at 435 

Denton Way, Santa Rosa, CA. 95401 by January 7th.

Please RSVP to Chris Rich at:  cjrjlh@ sonic.net or 707-527 -7587 by Janu-

ary 7th. Please!



6

                                 

Redwood Empire Model T Club

General Meeting, November 3rd. 2016

Meeting held at Round Table Pizza, Marlow Rd., S.R.

President, Richard Chuck, called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM.

Attendance:38 members were in attendance.  All Board members were in attendance except Jeanne Nelson, 

Historian, Vince Gregoire, Special Events and Ginny Rich, Editor.

Secretary’s Report: The  October 6th Meeting Minutes were read by Nanette Chuck, approved by Earl Holts, 
and seconded by Fern Newlin.
 

Treasurer’s Report:The Treasurer’s report was read by Steve Cavalli, approved by Pete Rich, and seconded by 
Fran Faraudo.
 

National Tour Report: The name of National Tour has been agreed upon and it is “Redwood Trees to the Pacific 
Seas”.  The dates are June 3 – 8, 2018.  The National Tour Committee will start meeting next week.  

The 2017 monthly tours will mirror the tours planned for the National Tour which will be a good way to test 
suitability for the National Tour.  
 

Membership Report:

Larry Summerfield reported no new members this month. New member, Robert Novack was in attendance at 
the meeting.  He and his wife, Nancy, own a 1919 Depot Hack.
 

Tour Report: Chris Rich is planning a flash tour for November.  
If you are planning a flash tour please let the web master know so it can be advertised, and so you can notify 
attendees regarding meal plans.

Special Events: Andy Clary reported for Vince Gregoire that he would like to plan a bus tour to the Woodland 
Tractor Museum in January or February.  
It was reported that, Ed Archer of the Model A Club is planning to meet at the Martinez train station and travel 

to the Sacramento Train Museum or possibly the California Auto Museum on January 21st. Club members 
responded that they are interested in these tours.More information will be in newsletter.
            

Sunshine Report:Pam Johnson sent out a card to Dexter Clary and a card will be sent to John Girman.

Librarian Report:  Bill Newlin donated a set of books on Model T judging guidelines 4th edition.  

Webmaster Report:  Steve reported that pictures of the Fall Color Tour are on the web site.  He will redesign the 
webpage to include the National Tour.  The web site cannot be used for signing up for the National Tour as all 

sign-ups must be in writing.  This is a national requirement.

 

Old Business: Robin Summerfield and Fern Newlin gave an update on the upcoming Christmas dinner.  There 
will be a corkage fee of $10.00 for anyone bringing their own wine.  You must RSVP by December 4th and 
send your payment to Steve Cavalli by December 4th.  The date of the Christmas dinner is December 11.  If you 
would like to sing in the REMTC Christmas dinner Choir, please contact Fern or Bill Newlin, 
            

New Business: The slate of officers will be voted on at the December meeting and published in the January 
newsletter.

 

Meeting was adjourned at 7:29 PM.
 Dessert was provided by Donna Jones.
 Respectfully submitted by,
Nanette Chuck, REMTC Secretary
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December Anniversaries

December Birthdays
Bill Newlin 04

 Nanette Chuck 05

Russ Donahue 08
Jean Chirhart 14 

Camille King 15

Dudley Stone 18
Mary McEachern 21
 Phil Aaron 25

Monthly List for Desserts 2017

December Gwen Brown

We will pass the list around for dessert 
signups for 2017. We thank all the folks 
that provided yummy desserts at our 
2016 meetings. 

Dessert should be enough for 35 and 
bring paper plates and plastic folks. 

If you can’t make the meeting, Switch 
for another date or call a substitute.

Lizzie’s Page

Who would like to host 
the REMTC Ladies Tea

 in 2017?

 

        Clary,  Andrew & Jeannine 15
        Shimkowski, Ted & Dianna 17 

 

Merry Christmas 
& Happy New Year

From the Pedal Pusher
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Where: Quail Inn — Oakmont                     

When:  Sunday, December 11th, 2016

Time: Arrive - 5:30pm — Dinner 6:15pm

Price:  $37 per person – tax & gratuity included 

Please fill out menu choices below and mail with check made to REMTC 
Mail to: Treasurer, Steve Cavalli, 435 Denton Way, Santa Rosa, CA 95401

Please RSVP to Fern Newlin @ 707-579-2312 or fernie@sonic.net
by December 4th.

Holiday Party 2016 Celebrating our 26th Year

Menu Choices
1. Salmon Picatta with grilled veggies and roasted rosemary potatoes.

2. Grilled Rib Eye steak with crispy onions in wine reduction with grilled 
veggies & rosemary potatoes.

3. Veggie Wellington with tomato aioli, grilled veggies and roasted rose-

mary  potatoes 

All dinners include: Caesar Salad, Bread & butter. 
Dessert: Berry Cobbler with whipped cream.

No host bar and corkage is at the bar for BYOB.

Salmon

Rib Eye

Veggie Wellington           

Menu choice      

       $37 per person

       

Name   ____________________________

$

Vintage Dress Encouraged but optional

Total Remitted
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Name ___________________  Spouse or Partner’s name ___________________

Address ___________________________ City and State _________________  Zip ______

Home phone _________________  Cell Phone __________________________

Email ____________________________________

Birthday (month & day - not year)            Member _________    Spouse ___________

Would you like to receive your newsletter by mail            or email

Roster Information for 2016

. The roster will be mailed out March 1st, 2016.  Please include 

this information sheet with your payment

Please make your check payable to: REMTC and mail to: P.O. Box 1058, Forestville, CA 

New member of the Model T Ford Club of America?  ____yes   ___no
If yes, card number:_____________________

Model T(s) owned:   No Change

Year        Body Style 

BUSINESS CARd AdVERTISING IS $25 PER CARd. Ad runs from January to 
January in the Pedal Pusher. Please send your business card with payment to REMTC, 
P.O. Box 1058, Forestville, CA 95436 (subject to space available)

dues of $30 are due on January 1st and delinquent on February 1st. 
Business cards are $25

Note: We have most of the National #’s listed in the roster for your convenience.
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Please Support our Advertisers

Grey Automotive Glass

Specializing in Classic, Vintage and Custom Auto Glass
and Door Mechanics

email: greyautomotiveglassllc@gmail.com
Office 707.542.7432
Fax:    707.528.4933
Cell:   707.978.8958


